GREAT BASIN COLLEGE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes December 8, 2017 12:30 p.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 2

Elko – Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122

Ely – GBC 112

Pahrump – GBC PVC 119

Winnemucca – GBC 108

Secretary Kylee Squires calls meeting to order at 12:31 p.m. Moves to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Kylee Squires commences with roll call.

Executive Board

Present Rebecca Linville, President

Vacant, Vice President

Present Kylee Squires, Secretary
Present Tommy Miller, Treasurer

Present Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Battle Mountain Senator

Excused Brooke Johnson

Elko Senators

Present Carly Chunn
Excused Javier Martinez
Present Maribel Vera

Ely Senators

Present Bonnie Griffith

Pahrump Senators

Present Adam Huckeby
Present- 12:36 p.m. Ashlyn King

Winnemucca Senators

Present Emilio Esteven Castillejos

Present- 12:40 p.m. Colton Irons

Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety, and Security, Pat Anderson-Elko Nature Club President, Kip Magee

2. PUBLIC COMMENT

INFORMATION

Student advocate Mendez- Elko SGA was given a "shout out" on Facebook by snapping a picture of the stress relief bags they handed out.

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve the agenda for December 8th, 2017. Treasurer Miller seconded. DISCUSSION: Delete extra space on agenda item 10. Add extra space to item 15. Motion passed unanimously.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Chunn motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meetings held on December 1st, 2017. Senator Vera seconded. DISCUSSION: Delete page break, adjust #2 under public comment to say "none", change the spelling of guest's names to the correct spellings, add "t" to the word night for Winnemucca Game Night agenda item, delete "public comments" under the final public comment and replace it with "none". Motion passed unanimously.

5. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

BOR was a huge success! President Linville visited Pahrump on Tuesday, and Las Vegas on Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. She was able to spend time in their student union on Wednesday. On Thursday and Friday, she spent time in meetings where the NSA passed three resolutions. President Linville also received the last signed Constitution that she asks we look over before the January 12th meeting.

6. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

INFORMATION

None.

7. TREASURY REPORT

INFORMATION

Treasurer Tommy Miller has nothing new to report.

8. STUDENT ADVOCATE'S REPORT

INFORMATION

Hope you are all prepping for finals week. Tommy, Lynn Mahlburg wanted you to know that she was impressed with the Christmas decorations on the Pahrump site. "A Christmas Carol" has been taking place on campus, if you can attend, it is great! This is a great way to support theater. The Pearl Harbor Honor Dinner was a success, the Veteran's Resource Center and the Daughters of the American Revolution sponsored this. Food and entertainment were both nice, and this was a public event. Have a good weekend! Please turn in time sheets.

9. SENATOR REPORTS

INFORMATION

Battle Mountain: Monday we had sock day, people showed us their socks to be entered to win a pair of socks. We made a week out of it with trivia and had a hot cocoa bar with whipped cream, candy canes and marshmallows! Elko: Finished handing out bags and will be handing out prizes from 1:30-5:00 for their Christmas Scavenger Hunt on campus. They had lots of cool prizes like GBC gear, speakers and a wax warmer! Ely: Claim Your Cane was this week, have a few left over. Pahrump:

Potluck was a huge success! Filled the biggest room and had lots of participation. Winnemucca: Game night on Friday, put out decorations.

10. STUDENT SEXUAL CONDUCT AND SAFETY SURVEY

INFORMATION

Cathy Fulkerson spoke on sexual conduct survey results. She is coming to SGA to get our opinions on how to move forward with the results of the survey. The main points of the survey were that students were unaware of who to report sexual harassment to and that non-heterosexual sexual students felt as though they were a bigger target. The agenda item was moved to the next meetings agenda for SGA to discuss further, with possibility of a sexual harassment awareness week in February. Pat Anderson sent out the electronic version of the report Cathy gave to our emails.

11. WELCOME BACK WEEK SPRING 2018- BM

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Treasurer Miller motioned to approve a cap of \$200.00 for supplies and prizes and a cap of \$200.00 for snacks and refreshments for Welcome Back Week to take place **January 22nd-26th, 2018** at the Battle Mountain Center. Senator Vera seconded. DISCUSSION: Backpacks, snacks for students during the first week back in class. Motion passes unanimously.

12. SGA & NATURE CLUB END OF YEAR PARTY

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve a cap of \$100.00 for supplies and prizes and a cap of \$200.00 for snacks and refreshments for a party to be held December 14, 2017 at the Pahrump center. Senator Griffith seconded. DISCUSSION: Have a party to make students aware of these clubs. We want to discuss what we do in the clubs and attract more people to the clubs. Motion passes unanimously.

13. GBC STUDENT HANDBOOK REVISIONS AND UPDATES

INFORMATION

President Linville would like to update the handbook in several sections, and needs our eyes as well. Bring all revisions and other suggestions to the next meeting.

14. SGA CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS REVISIONS

INFORMATION

President Linville has the copy of the signed constitution and bylaws that she is revising, and will be sending it to us. She has looked through it to make corrections to send to the Chancellor to be signed. Please send her all suggestions.

15. NEVADA STUDENT ALLIANCE RESOLUTIONS

INFORMATION

President Linville informs us of the resolutions that were passed, such as Loan Forgiveness, which is urging the BOR to keep the program. The second one is condemning bigotry and hatred of higher education in Nevada, this is showing our support for students. The last one is the passing of the House resolution condemning the passing of House for the 115th Congress.

16. SOLAR PROGRAMMING BOARD MANUAL REVISIONS

INFORMATION

President Linville will send us the digital version to look over, she has corrections written down but is open to more. Please send them to her.

17. PUBLIC COMMENT

Victor Garcia is interested in the Vice President position we have open. Jessica is interested in a senator position. Last meeting for the semester, first meeting will be the 12th.

Meeting is adjourned at 12:49 p.m.

SGA President:

Date: |-12-18